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New state lines on deck

Unveiling of revised boundaries Monday sets up legislative vote this week; little change locally

By Jimmy Vielkind

March 12, 2012

ALBANY — State legislators were set to introduce a set of boundaries for state legislators late Sunday evening, setting up a vote on the new lines sometime this week, official spokespeople said.

"We are printing state lines after adjusting them in consultation with the governor. We are also submitting a proposal for long term reform," said Mike Whyland, spokesman for Assemblyman Sheldon Silver. "Regarding federal lines, we have been working non-stop and tried very hard but just couldn't come to an agreement with the various parties, therefore we will wait and review the judge's revised lines tomorrow."

A federal court in Brooklyn has seized control of the redistricting process for New York's congressional districts, the number of which will shrink from 29 to 27 because of population shifts reflected in the 2010 U.S. Census. U.S. Magistrate Roanne Mann will release a congressional map Monday; she issued a draft plan last week that united the Capital Region under a single representative.

Mann's plan drew fire from African-American officials in Brooklyn, who say seats held by black lawmakers are diluted, and women's organizations who say Mann's proposal would disadvantage female incumbents including Rep. Kathy Hochul, D-Amherst.

Gov. Andrew Cuomo, a Democrat, denounced the first draft of lines for the Assembly and Senate — unveiled in January — as "hyperpolitical." Each set of boundaries was drawn by LATFOR, a legislative task force jointly controlled by Democrats who dominate the Assembly and Republicans who hold a bare majority in the Senate. LATFOR's work has been derided by good-government groups as reinforcing the advantage of the parties controlling each house. Cuomo criticized its work and is using the threat of a veto to force a constitutional amendment that would put the redistricting pen in the hands of an independent commission.

A proposed reform package will be considered in tandem with the lines, sources said. It will mirror a proposal presented last week to Assembly Democrats: a 10-member panel will draw lines, which may be amended. Each of the four legislative conferences will appoint two members to the panel, which will select the final two members.

Legislators haven't previously released a full draft of the amendment.

The Times Union reported last week that the revised Senate lines will revise district lines in Brooklyn and Queens so two pairs of Democratic incumbents do not find themselves residing in the same district. One pair of Democrats, Sens. Toby Ann Stavisky and Tony Avella, remain contained in the same district, sources said.

There shouldn't be major changes in the Capital Region, sources said. A 63rd Senate district will continue to run from Montgomery County to Kingston, cleaving Albany County in two. Assemblyman Bob Reilly, a Democrat, will swap the towns of Clifton Park and Halfmoon with Assemblyman Jim Tedisco, a Republican, for Niskayuna and parts of Schenectady.

Will the new lines pass muster? Josh Vlasto, a spokesman for Cuomo, wouldn't say. "The administration will review the lines and constitutional amendment introduced this evening. There is no agreement as discussions with both houses are still ongoing," he said.
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